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NOTE SUMMARY

	Fiscal Analysis:
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FISCAL SUMMARY
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	Fiscal Estimates
	1997-98
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Rate of Change
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	Net Effect
	
	Indeterminable
	Indeterminable
	


_____________________________________________________________________________

MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  To allow the Cabinet for Health Services (CHS) to exempt Medicaid eligible developmentally disabled populations from mandatory participation under any managed care plan, unless such exemption is prohibited under any federal law or regulation.

PROVISION/MECHANICS:  Create a new section of KRS Chapter 205 to allow the Cabinet for Human Resources to create a separate definition for developmentally disabled, unless prohibited by federal law or regulation, to apply to a population of Medicaid eligibles who may be excluded from participation under 907 KAR 710 (Medicaid Behavioral Health Care Initiative), and to further exclude that redefined population from mandatory participation under any managed care plan. 

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  According to CHS, this impact is indeterminable because it is not known how many developmentally disabled Medicaid eligibles would also be exempted from the Program for All Inclusive Care for the Elderly (PACE) Program or any other managed care initiative for Medicaid eligible long term care individuals (i.e. nursing facility, Hazelwood and other institutionalized Medicaid recipients).

However, CHS provides the following fiscal impact estimate based on developmentally disabled eligibles being exempt from Medicaid Managed Care Partnerships:

Two-thirds of people served by Partnerships are estimated to receive State Supplemental Income (SSI), of which 15% are estimated to be developmentally disabled.  Estimated Partnership payments, once implemented statewide, equal $1.5 billion.  CHS estimates that two-thirds of the total Partnership amount, or $1 billion, will be paid to SSI Medicaid eligibles.  CHS also estimates that 15% of the SSI Medicaid eligible amount, or $150 million, will be paid to developmentally disabled SSI Medicaid eligibles.  If SSI Medicaid eligibles are exempted from Medicaid Partnerships, CHS estimates the managed care savings loss would equal approximately $7 million in FY 1998-99 and $11.7 million in FY 1999-2000.  (Total savings loss of $18.7 million over two years.)  These estimates are based on two-thirds of the estimated Medicaid Partnership savings projections, which equal $70 million in FY 1998-99 and $117 million in FY 1999-2000, belonging to SSI Medicaid eligibles, and 15% of these amounts belonging to developmentally disabled SSI Medicaid eligibles.  Based on an approximate Federal Fund match rate of 70%, estimated savings losses, by fund source, would equal $2.1 million state funds/$4.9 Federal Funds (total savings loss $7 million) in FY 1998-99 and $3.5 million state funds/$8.2 million Federal Funds (total savings loss of $11.7 million) in FY 1999-2000.

This legislation is permissive since it states that CHS "may" exempt certain developmentally disabled populations from managed care.  If this statutory authority is not exercised, there would be no fiscal impact.  Consequently, the estimated fiscal impact of this legislation ranges from $0 to $11.7 million annually based on the extent to which CHS's statutory authority is exercised and implementation of the FB 1998-2000 budget plan for Medicaid.
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